EU Energy Performance of Buildings Directive 

All buildings and tenancies will be required to have an energy rating certificate at time of sale or rent - the deadline date for certificates to be made available should be announced soon by the government (the announcement is overdue) but the deadline must be before January 2009. 

The government released in December 2005 an approved trial version of the assessment procedure so that the rating can be trialled by the property industry. The Database Partnership is carrying out a number of trials.

Similarly a programme of energy efficiency inspections of air conditioning plant, and possibly boilers, will have to be phased-in before January 2009. Initial indications of the extent and type of these inspections have been released but not finalised by government.

 A separate requirement for all large public buildings to permanently display an energy performance certificate must also be phased-in by January 2009, but the government has not indicated what the assessment procedure is in this case.

